February 19, 2008
Council Chambers


The Yacolt Town Council met in regular session on February 19, 2008 at 7:30 p.m.  The call to order by Mayor Warren was followed by the flag salute.  Councilmembers present were Madler, Holyk, Weldon, and Hancock. Councilmember Marbut was absent.  There were visitors present.

There was a motion by Weldon, seconded by Holyk to approve the corrected minutes of the February 4, 2008 meeting.  Motion Carried. 

There was no citizen communication.

Old Business:


Mayor Warren offered an update on the General Sewer Plan.  A Public Works Trust Fund application has been submitted and will be reviewed this month.  
Mayor Warren offered an update on the Monk Parakeets.  Nick Peck, Vice President of the Yacolt Parrot Preservation Association (YPPA), gave an update on the organization’s February 16, 2008 meeting.  He said a work day has been set for March 1, 2008 at the Yacolt Evangelical Free Church.  Clark Public Utilities (CPU) has offered to pay for the orange sleeves for the utility poles.  Nick expressed his gratitude to CPU for this assistance.  Councilmember Holyk offered an update on the YPPA meeting and thanked all who were involved.  Councilmember Weldon also offered an update on the organization’s meeting and asked the Council to approve an Annual Quaker Parrot Festival.  Mayor Warren commented that the concept is one worth discussing at a workshop.

Mayor Warren offered an update on the Clerk/Treasurer.  The Mayor indicated the Town is working with the State Auditor’s Office and the Town Attorney.
 

New Business:


There was a discussion on Ordinance 458.  Ben Peeler from Clark County Fire District 13 explained the new fire codes.  There was a motion by Weldon, seconded by Madler to adopt Ordinance #458 Adopting A Fire Code Prescribing Regulations Governing Conditions Hazardous To Life And Property From Fire Or Explosion.  Motion carried. 

There was a motion by Holyk, seconded by Hancock to approve warrants #11170 through #11185 as follows:  Current Expense - $12,897.87; Parks Department - $103.65; City Street - $7,756.03; Cemetery - $330.73; and Stormwater - $1,297.00.  Motion Carried.

Mayor Warren declared the meeting adjourned at 8:10 p.m.
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